
Hello, my name is Porchia Adams. I was a student at NDLA whom was able to receive my 

diploma, which helped in more ways than one. Every teacher there tries their best to be their best 

for every student who is willing and wanting to better themselves. There would have been little 

to no chance for me to pay for a GED seeing as though I would have to miss work to take GED 

classes. I understand things in life aren't free but when you finally realize the mistakes you made 

when you had the chance to receive a diploma for free the world becomes a little less smaller to 

find someone who is willing to do something for nothing. I really do hope that there is a way this 

program will remain accessible like it is today, in the future, so that the state of Kansas will have 

an educated work force. Thank you for your time and consideration.  

 


